

04 February 2019

Auckland DHB
Chief Executive's Office
Level 1
Building 37
Auckland City Hospital
PO Box 92189
Victoria Street West
Auckland 1142

Ph: (09) 630-9943 ext: 22342 Email: ailsac@adhb.govt.nz



**Dear Stuart** 

## Re Official Information Request for District Seismic Reports for 2018

I refer to your Official Information Act request dated 28 November 2018 and the partial transfer of parts 1 and 3 to the Auckland DHB by the Ministry of Health on 6 December 2018 for the following information:

- 1. Any District Health Board Seismic Report's for 2018
- 2. Any other information related to earthquake prone buildings from January 2018 to November 2018
- 3. Any information related to non-structural seismic restraints provided by DHBs.

The only seismic update for Auckland DHB in 2018 was an Initial Seismic Assessment (ISA) for Building 46, a Dangerous Goods Store located on the Auckland City Hospital site. Using an Initial Evaluation Procedure (IEP), the assessment was carried out after completing a site visit and a high level review of the available original structural and architectural drawings.

A copy of the report completed by BECA is attached for your information.

As there is no further information related to non-seismic restraints for the period, I trust this information answers your questions.

You are entitled under the Official Information Act to seek a review of this response. Information about how to make a complaint is available at <a href="https://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz">www.ombudsman.parliament.nz</a> or freephone 0800 802 602.

Please note that this response, or an edited version of this response, may be published on the Auckland DHB website.

Yours faithfully

Ailsa Claire, OBE Chief Executive

aune